

Springfield School

SEN SPECIALIST SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 3 – 27th September 2019

Welcome to our third edition of our weekly 'admin' newsletter for the 2019/2020 academic year. This will keep you up to date with whole school events and activities.

Save The Date

Please save the 5th December in your diary for the Springfield Christmas Fayre. If anyone can spare any time to help on the night please let Judy Colclough know via email or Eschools. If you would like to rent a stall out for £10 then please also get in touch.

Safeguarding

Please find attached this months Cheshire East 'Super Safeguarding Newsletter' which includes a photo of our fabulous Choir at the 'Act Now' Safeguarding Conference.

Thank you from Miss Goodwin

Thank you to everyone who donated food on Friday 20th September for the Harvest Collection. We collected 9 large bags for life full of food which went to the St Paul's Centre in Crewe.

4AJ

4AJ have had a very busy week with some pupils attending interviews for work placements and others already going out to work placements on a Friday morning. Pupils have begun to learn about healthy living and healthy eating and will be making their own lunch to eat next Thursday. In Forest Schools pupils have enjoyed Den building and making seats from old transport tyres. Well done 4AJ, another great week!

Love Music Trust

On Wednesday 23rd October we will be holding the first ever rehearsal of Noteworthy. It will be held at Church Lawton School between 4:00pm and 5:45pm. This brandnew orchestra has been set up specifically for children with additional needs. You are not required to have any musical experience to join this orchestra as all training will be provided and even the instrument can be loaned if required. Musical experience is obviously welcomed as well.

The aim of this group is to give young people an opportunity to play in an ensemble even if they've not had the chance before. Following this initial rehearsal in October, we will then look to put on a rehearsal each half term.

Whilst our staff will oversee and support musical activities, for those students who require individual support we recommend the parent / carer remains in the session.

This is a very exciting, free opportunity and one not to be missed. If interested, then please fill in the form below and we will then be in touch. All forms must be completed by Friday 11th October.

https://www.lovemusictrust.com/parents-and-pupils/noteworthy/

Whole school Attendance this week - 91.83%

1AJ	93.33%	2JK	97.50%	3AO	98.00%	3NA	96.67%
1JC	95.56%	2LB	100.00%	3AP	66.25%	3NH	100.00%
1SR	100.00%	2MD	81.82%	ЗНМ	98.33%	4AJ/HM	77.00%
2AL	92.50%	2NP/KA	100.00%	3LC	95.56%	6EM	98.00%
2CS	87.50%	2NS/HR	93.33%	3MW	80.00%	6PF	83.33%

Next week at Springfield

Monday 30 th September	6EM Regular Walks				
	6PF Supermarket Visits				
	Stay and Play session (booking required)				
Tuesday 1 st October	6PF Visit to B &Q Garden Centre				
	3HM Community visits				
	Adelaide School workshops				
Wednesday 2 nd October	6EM Shopping				
	3LC Camm Street Gym Sessions	Have great week!			
	3AO visit to Glebe Farm	Lisa Hodgkison			
Thursday 3 rd October	2AL Horse Riding	Headteacher			
	3LC Travel Training				
	6PF & Springboard TSI Training				
	3AO B & Q visit				
Friday 4th October	October Stay and Play session (booking required)				